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Please be aware that if your town faces applications for sand mining operations, the DCTA has resources to assist you in evaluating the impact of the application, deciding whether or not to approve the application, and setting conditions.
The Wisconsin State Journal is the latest media outlet to publicize the boom in sand mining operations in Wisconsin.  The Wisconsinian Glacier endowed Wisconsin with enormous deposits of sand and gravel.  Huge deposits lie in Central Wisconsin, but Dane County also has abundant supplies.  The sands happen to be the kind favored by oil and gas exploration companies for using in hydraulic fracturing.  As a result, there’s a huge boom occurring in mining sand for shipment to North Dakota and other places experiencing a boom in oil and gas production.
Mineral extraction, including sand mining, is a conditional use in the Ag 1-Exclusive and A-1 zones.  Under Dane County’s zoning ordinance, approval of a conditional use requires concurrence of the Town and the County, although the permit is a County permit.  The County is responsible for several important aspects of review of sand or other mineral extraction applications: reclamation plans, erosion control, stormwater permitting, County zoning review, County highway issues, and land divisions, if necessary.  

Towns’ role is to evaluate the impact of a proposal on the vicinity and the Town, dealing with the impacts of the operation.  The Town Planning Commission and Board are the primary determiner of whether the impact of the proposed application can be mitigated through appropriate conditions of approval.
Towns should assure that they are prepared for any major land use application, not just a mineral extraction application.  There are several important steps which Towns should have in place:
1. Assure that the Town has the resources to review properly applications for mining or other developments.  To do so, every Town should adopt an ordinance providing that the Town may engage consultants to advise the Town in connection with an application, with the applicants to pay those expenses.  This is standard practice.  The taxpayers of the Town should not be subsidizing the cost of reviewing development proposals.  DCTA has ordinances which can be used as models
2. Assure the Town has professional consultants available to respond to applications.  Major land use applications involve issues of impact on land and water, traffic, property values and future development.  Depending on the proposal, the Town may wish to retain engineers, planners and/or lawyers.  It’s good to have relationships with those professionals to be ready for proposals when they come along.
3. Assure the Town’s comprehensive plan provides appropriate guidance for evaluating major applications.  Most Dane County Towns’ plans have been in effect for several years.  The recession has postponed having to evaluate a large number of projects under the new law.  It is important to review plans every five years to assure the plans still address the Town’s needs and concerns.  We suggest looking and your plan to see how it would address a mining operation.
We want to reiterate that if your Town faces any major issue, the DCTA is available to assist.  Our land use consultant, Renee Lauber, and I, are available to help with the immediate response to major issues, and ongoing issues as needed.  These services are part of your DCTA membership.
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